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MESSAGE FROM THE
BOARD

Message from the Board  by Steve Kurta

The summer issue of our quarterly newsletter marks another step towards the end of the season.  And while

not all members may feel the same way about the coming cooler temperatures, I can say with confidence

that the vast majority are going to enjoy some wetter and cooler nights for a change and possibly some

better sleep because of it.
Speaking of marking steps it’s been a pleasure to watch the board of directors coalesce into a better

functioning decision making body and getting to witness their direct benefit to the association.  Keying off

our spring strategic planning session, we’re utilizing our newly chaired committees to get action plans

together for member education, membership promotion, scholarship and tuition aid for the Great Lakes

School of Turfgrass Science, our upcoming association fundraiser at Turning Stone and more great stuff to

come that’s still in the pipe. Not only does this activate and include our board members in the process of

running this association, but it makes administering all the behind the scenes action easier to deal with

and better for our Chapter Administrator.  Small steps that we take together get us to our goals and enable

us to make bigger strides further on up the road. 
Thanks as always for the continued support of your association as we continue to make improvements for

you.  It’s truly a pleasure to see it come together more every month.       



E x c i t i n g  o p p o r t u n i t y  f o r  t h e  G C S A N Y  m e m b e r s h i p





T h e  b o a r d  o f  d i r e c t o r s  i s  o f f e r i n g  c u r r e n t  m e m b e r s  t h e  o p p o r t u n i t y
 t o  s e n d  a n y  m e m b e r  o f  t h e i r  f a c i l i t y  t o  t h e  G r e a t  L a k e s  S c h o o l  o f

T u r f g r a s s  S c i e n c e .  T h i s  a  g r e a t  c h a n c e  t o  b u i l d  u p o n  y o u r ,  o r  y o u r  s t a f f s
c u r r e n t  k n o w l e d g e  a s  a  g o l f c o u r s e  m a n a g e r .



T h e  G r e a t  L a k e s  S c h o o l  o f  T u r f g r a s s  S c i e n c e

 h t t p s : / / w w w . m g c s a . o r g / r e s o u r c e s / D o c u m e n t s / w e b % 2 0 i n s e r t G L T S % 2 0 F l y e r %
2 0 2 0 2 1 % 2 0 C o o l - S e a s o n % 2 0 G o l f . p d f



 i s  a  1 2  w e e k  o n l i n e  p r o g r a m  t h a t  w i l l  m a k e  a n y  t u r f  m a n a g e r  b e t t e r  a t
t h e i r  j o b .  U s e  t h i s  o f f e r  t o  i m p r o v e  y o u r  s k i l l s e t  a n d  a d d  v a l u e  t o  y o u r

p r o f e s s i o n a l  c r e d e n t i a l s  a s  w e l l  a s  b e c o m e  a  g r e a t e r  a s s e t  t o  y o u r
e m p l o y e r .  

W i t h  t h e  c u r r e n t  l a b o r  m a r k e t  i t ’ s  g e t t i n g  h a r d e r  t o  f i n d  q u a l i f i e d
i n d i v i d u a l s  t o  f i l l  t h e  r o l l s  a v a i l a b l e  o n  o u r  c r e w s .  G i v i n g  t h a t  d e d i c a t e d
e m p l o y e e  a  s h o t  a t  a n  e d u c a t i o n  i n  t u r f g r a s s  s c i e n c e  w h i l e  b e i n g  a b l e  t o

p r o m o t e  f r o m  w i t h i n  i s  g o o d  f o r  e v e r y o n e  i n  y o u r  o r g a n i z a t i o n .
E m p o w e r i n g  o u r  m e m b e r s  a n d  a f f i l i a t e s  t o  b e  t h e  b e s t  t h e y  c a n  b e  i s  p a r t
o f  o u r  m i s s i o n  a t  t h e  G C S A N Y  a n d  w e  f e e l  t h i s  o p p o r t u n i t y  i s  c o n s i s t e n t

w i t h  t h a t  g o a l .
T h e  G C S A N Y  h a s  c o m m i t t e d  t h e  m o n e t a r y  r e s o u r c e s  t o  s e n d  u p  t o  1 0
i n d i v i d u a l s ,  c u r r e n t  m e m b e r s ,  o r  a  s p o n s o r e d  m e m b e r  t o  a t t e n d  t h e

p r o g r a m .  F i r s t  c o m e  w i l l  b e  f i r s t  s e r v e d  w i t h  t h i s  o f f e r .  Y o u ’ l l  r e c e i v e  a
f a n t a s t i c  e d u c a t i o n  f r o m  s o m e  o f  t h e  b r i g h t e s t  m i n d s  i n  t h e  b u s i n e s s  a n d

a l l  f r o m  t h e  c o m f o r t  o f  y o u r  o w n  h o m e .  
I f  y o u  h a v e  a n y  q u e s t i o n s  a b o u t  t h i s  p r o g r a m  p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  S u z a n n e  M i s

o r  a n y  o t h e r  b o a r d  m e m b e r  w i t h  t h e  G C S A N Y .



B o a r d  o f  D i r e c t o r s  
G C S A N Y  

https://www.mgcsa.org/resources/Documents/web%20insertGLTS%20Flyer%202021%20Cool-Season%20Golf.pdf


Tui t ion Reimbursement  Program









I .  Purpose :
To provide tui t ion re imbursement  to  a  current  or  future  s tudent  a t  the  Great  Lakes  Turf  School
who is  a  current  member of  GCSA of  NY or  sponsored by  a  current  GCSA of  NY member .

I I .  Tui t ion Reimbursement  Awards :
1 .   The scholarship commit tee  wi l l  choose the  recipients  of  the  tui t ion re imbursement  program
based upon the informat ion provided .
2 .  An appl icant  can only  receive  one scholarship .

I I I .  E l ig ib i l i ty :
1 .  Appl icant  must  be  a  current  GCSA of  NY member or  sponsored by  a  current  GCSA of  NY
member
2 .  Must  provide a  Cert i f ica te  of  Complet ion from the Great  Lakes  Turf  School .
3 .  Must  provide proof  of  payment  wi th  the  amount  and date  of  tu i t ion paid .
4 .  A  typed le t ter  of  recommendat ion from an employer  or  sponsor .
5 .  A  one-page s ta tement  descr ibing why you wanted to  take  this  course  and how taking this  course
has or  wi l l  benef i t  you in your future  endeavors .

IV .  Basis  for  Se lec t ion :
1 .  Appl icat ions and support ing documentat ion must  be  sent  to  the  Chapter  Adminis trator  who wi l l
then forward to  the  Scholarship Commit tee  wi thout  name and address  of  appl icant .  Only
appl icat ions that  inc lude a l l  the  support ing informat ion wi l l  be  forwarded to  the  rev iewing
commit tee .  The commit tee  wi l l  then rev iew the informat ion and se lec t  the  winner/winners  based
upon the informat ion submit ted .



C o n t a c t  I n f o r m a t i o n :

N a m e _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

P e r m a n e n t  A d d r e s s  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

C i t y  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ S t a t e  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Z i p _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

O r g a n i z a t i o n  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

T e l e p h o n e  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

E m a i l _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

 
A p p l i c a t i o n s  a n d  s u p p o r t i n g  d o c u m e n t a t i o n  m u s t  b e  m a i l e d  t o :

G C S A  o f  N Y
P . O .  B o x  2 9 5

N o r t h  T o n a w a n d a ,  N Y  1 4 1 2 0
O r  e m a i l  t o  g c s a o f n y @ g m a i l . c o m



THANK YOU
Ash Gough from Beaver

Meadows for a great Member-

Guest event.

Congratulations

to John Hoyle


and Brad

Tanneberger for

winning the 2022


GCSA of NY

Member-Guest


tournament





From the GCSA of NY Board
C h r i s  R i c h t e r

W i l d  W o o d  C o u n t r y  C l u b  

What is the Board Doing?

It's a worn out excuse, but the pandemic made for an extremely difficult transition in the first years of this new

organization.  Luckily before the pandemic hit, the Board was able to achieve its number one goal of hiring a

Chapter Administrator.  After that I have to admit we kind of stalled.
Under our new President, Steve Kurta, we revisited our strategic planning notes from before the chapter

formation and determined we need another strategic planning session with Steve Randel from the national

GCSAA.  During that meeting we shared a lot of ideas and came up with several goals to move forward with.  It

was determined that in order for the organization to run smoothly by giving the Chapter Administrator clear

direction, we must have a formal and active committee structure.   
Our bylaws outline six standing committees and the Board has added two additional committees.  However, we

have been trying to staff these committees solely with members of the Board.  This is stretching each individual

much too thin and as a consequence, we are not effective as a governing body.  We have decided that each

Board member should chair only one committee and the members of the committee should be from the

general membership.  If everyone only serves on one committee the time commitment should be very

manageable.  
 Each committee will consist of at least two additional members from the general membership, two of which

shall be class A or B.  The committee chair shall be responsible to select/recruit committee members from a

volunteer list and/or the membership at large.  The design and scope of responsibilities for the committees is

such that a committee should only need to meet 2 to 3 times per year. It will be the chairman's responsibility to

schedule these meetings via Zoom or in person.  

Committees are tasked with making decisions and providing guidance pertinent to their mission as described in

Article V, Section 3 and will allow the Board of Directors and the Chapter Administrator to review and carry out

their recommendations. Committee reports will be made available by the committee chair at board meetings

when there’s anything to report.
The current committees are as follows.  If anyone is interested in serving please email us at
gcsaofny@gmail.com  
• Membership - Chaired by Matt Simon
o Responsible for maintaining and interpreting bylaws.  
o Deals with conflict between members.
o Is responsible for reporting serious sickness or death of a member or his or her immediate family, and shall

render appropriate aid within the guidelines approved by the Board of Directors
• Education - Chaired by Andy Eick 



o Primary responsibility is to provide 1 major education day in conjunction with the annual meeting 
o Provides additional education opportunities such as “walk and talks” and adding appropriate education to

other meeting when applicable 
• Meetings and Annual Calendar - Chaired by Adam Mis and Co-Chaired by Affiliate Special director currently

Greg Gagen
o This committee works a year in advance to make necessary accommodations to hold meetings.  This

committee shall work closely with the Education and Tournament Committee to assure adequate locations for

events.
• Tournament - Chaired by Chris Richter
o Responsible to set parameters and help secure locations for regular events.
• Scholarship and Research - Chaired by Scott Dodson and Co-Chaired by Class C Special Director currently

Nick Perrucci
o Within the guidelines established by the Board of Directors, this Committee shall be responsible for the

solicitation and distribution of funds to be used to support both local and national scholarship and research

programs.  
• Government Relations / Environmental - Mike Tollner
o This committee shall monitor and evaluate state and federal governmental activities and shall be responsible

for monitoring environmentally related news/issues within the Golf Industry.  The Committee shall interact

with government agencies and serve as a liaison with the GCSAA Government Relations Committee and local

organizations such as NY Golf Course Foundation.  
We appreciate that everyone’s time is extremely valuable.  It is our hope that if we get 15 to 20 volunteers we

will be able to be an effective and efficient Board of Directors.  Please contact us with any questions

gcsaofny@gmail.com





Steve Kurta - President
Tuscarora Golf Club

2901 Howlett Hill Road
Marcellus, NY 13108

greensforged@gmail.com
315-604-6298



Nevin Hess- Treasurer
Midvale Country Club 

2387 Baird Road
Rochester, NY 14526 
nhess19@yahoo.com

570-441-6962



Matt Simon- Secretary
Thendara Golf Course

151 5th Street
Thendara, NY 13472

mattsimongcs@gmail.com
207-595-0330



Chris Richter- Director

Wildwood Country Club
1201 Rush West Rush Rd

Rush, NY 14543
crichter@golfwildwood.com

585-208-6577



John Hoyle- Director
Corning Country Club

2501 Country Club Drive
Corning, NY 14830

john@corningcountryclub.com
614-679-6133



Greg Gagen- Special Director- Affiliate

Andre & Son
ggagen@andreandson.com

315-317-4728







Nicholas Perrucci- Special Director Class C
Teugega  Country Club
6801 Golf Course Road

Rome, NY 13440
teugegaassistant@gmail.com

315-380-0431

Joe Lucas- Vice President
Saratoga National Golf Club

458 Union Avenue
Saratoga Springs, NY 12866

jlucas@golfsaratoga.com
518-583-2109



Andy Eick- Director
Mohawk Golf Club
1849 Union Street

Schenectady, NY 12309
aeick@mohawkgolfclub.com

774-210-0455



Scott Dodson, CGCS- Director
Park Country Club

4949 Sheridan Drive
Williamsville, NY 14221

scott@parkclub.org
716-818-1126



Michael Tollner- Director

Bellevue Country Club
1901 Glenwood Ave
Syracuse, NY 13207

mike@bellvuecountryclub.com
315-475-1272



Adam Mis - Director

Transit Valley Country Club
8920 Transit Road

East Amherst, NY 14051
amis@transitvalley.com

716-480-3685



Rick Holfoth- Special Director- Past President
Country Club of Rochester

2935 East Avenue
Rochester, NY 14610

rholfoth@ccrochester.org
585-943-6045








B E S T  M A N A G E M E N T
P R A C T I C E S

A  g u i d e  f o r  e n v i r o n m e n t a l
s u s t a i n a b i l i t y

​

G C S A A ’ s  B M P  P l a n n i n g
G u i d e  a n d  T e m p l a t e  i s  a n

o n l i n e  r e s o u r c e  t h a t
p r o v i d e s  f o r  t h e

d e v e l o p m e n t  o f  g o l f
c o u r s e  b e s t  m a n a g e m e n t

p r a c t i c e s  ( B M P )  p r o g r a m s
a t  t h e  s t a t e  l e v e l .

Click here for NYS Golf Courses BMP

Click here for Second Edition BMP

http://nysgolfbmp.cals.cornell.edu/ny_bmp_feb2014.pdf
https://www.gcsaa.org/docs/default-source/environment/new-york-bmps-2nd-edition.pdf?sfvrsn=65faf83e_2




news 
F R O M  Y O U R  C H A P T E R

A D M I N I S T R A T O R

Suzanne Mis

I am so excited that we are finally experiencing the beautiful New York State summer that I love. The golf

season is in full swing, and I can’t believe the 4th of July has already passed.  I am seeing back to school sales

advertised and sooner than we want, fall will be upon us.
As an association, we have already been providing experiences for our members, we have had three walk and

talk events, our member-guest tournament, a social golf event and later this month our POA tournament and

fundraiser.
The Board is determined to have something for everyone and committed to scheduling an event almost every

month. If you have not already been at a meeting, try to make one of the upcoming events. We still have our

final walk with Dr. Frank Rossi in October, our annual education day and annual meeting, a social golf event

and shooting get together. If you haven’t found an event that interests you, please feel free to contact me with

suggestions. We are also starting to schedule meetings for 2023. If you are interested in hosting a walk with

Frank and corresponding shop tour, please let me know and we can schedule a date. We have had a great

turnout for these events.
Our education day and annual meeting will take place in December in the Buffalo area at River Works on

December 6th. It is a unique venue in the heart of downtown Buffalo with plenty of things to do nearby.

Consider making it a long weekend event. Our speakers are lined up and we are excited to host Dr. John

Kaminski and Ben McGraw. The Board is committed to making this affordable for all and the association will

be covering the cost for the speakers. Your cost will only be for the food that is provided. 
I am looking forward to the rest of the years events and I hope to see you at least one of them. Please feel free

to contact me anytime to answer questions, post job openings or help hosting an event.
Enjoy the rest of the summer!



Thank you to Dr. Frank
Rossi and Tim Hahn and

staff for an informative
Walk and Talk at Links at

Greystone
 



Final Walk and

Talk in 2022

With Dr. Frank Rossi, from Cornell CALS 

Cost is free to GCSA of NY members and $25 for guests
You must register to attend












October 4th at Transit Valley Country Club

If you are interested  having a Walk and Talk with shop

tour in 2023- Please contact Suzanne



WALK & TALK
Bellevue Country Club

Thank you to Frank Rossi. Superintendent Mike Tollner and the staff

at Bellevue Country Club





NYSTA Attends Annual NYS FFA Convention 
Dominic Morales, NYSTA Board Member

In early May NYSTA Board Members Chris Pogge and Dominic Morales set up a display and informational

booth at the annual New York State FFA Convention in Syracuse’s On-Center. Over 2,000 students and over

250 Ag. Educators attended the Convention
Tyler Bloom (TB Consulting), Larry Cosh (Finch Golf/Turf Equipment) were also on hand to support our

efforts. The focus for attending the two-day event was career awareness, introducing the new NYSTA

Apprenticeship program, and begin interacting with students and Ag. Educator as possibilities to start a

pre-Apprenticeship program at the high school level.
Industry support enhanced our efforts that highlighted career opportunities in the Turfgrass industry.

Also, NYSTA’s effort to secure New York State TESF annual grant funding made this all possible.
Finch Turf displayed their new GPS technology sprayer, Grassland Equipment displayed Toro’s new all

electric walk behind greens mower, and Toro’s new Outcross 9060 versatile utility vehicle. In addition,

Finch and Grassland sponsored the purchase of Tee shirts as prizes and give aways for students and

faculty.
SUNY-Delhi set-up a display booth adjacent to the NYSTA booth which highlights the educational

opportunities and their partnership with NYSTA’s Apprenticeship program’s Related Instruction

requirements. They also setup a mini turf bowl type contest for student participation.  SUNY-Delhi will

provide on-line courses that will eventually lead to obtaining an AAS degree.
Our efforts were well received by students and teachers.  There was plenty of interaction between us and

the effort increased our objective to highlight the tremendous career opportunities within our industry.
For more information, please visit our web page www.nysta.org 

  



NYSTA booth at FFA Convention



Students learn about  John Deere

new GPS Sprayer Technology



Toro's new Outcross 9060 Tractor



Ag. educators enjoy learning  about career

opportunities







N e w  Y o r k  G o l f  C o u r s e  F o u n d a t i o n  U p d a t e
W e  h a v e  b e e n  b u s y !

b y  K e n  B e n o i t ,  C G C S
E x e c u t i v e  D i r e c t o r ,  N e w  Y o r k  G o l f  C o u r s e 

F o u n d a t i o n

Given the above normal average temperatures and generally dry weather conditions experienced this season, now

is a good time to remind you that the New York Golf Course Foundation (NYGCF) website and YouTube channel are

great sources of information related to managing turfgrass under stressful conditions.  Information from videos,

blogs, and the BMP document, which covers topics ranging from irrigation and water supply, nutrient

management, cultural practices, IPM and pesticide management, to name a few, our website and YouTube channel

can help you battle mother nature’s most destructive weather cycles.  If you experienced loss of turfgrass, there is

even detailed information geared toward helping you recover from turf damage, such as seed selection and

establishment, or, if you are ready to take your commitment to improved turfgrass conditions to the next level and

embark on a more effective long-term program, we have detailed information, provided by fellow superintendents

and Cornell scientists, on how to convert your fairways to bentgrass. Seriously, there is too much information on

our website and YouTube channel to fully detail in this update.  Visit our website at nysgolfbmp.cals.cornell.edu or

YouTube channel at New York Golf Course Foundation for more information.

What We Are Up To

As for our current projects, encouraging BMP adoption at every golf facility in the state continues to be our main

focus.  Prioritizing, documenting, and implementing BMPs at the facility level remains an important step to

demonstrate our commitment to natural resource protection at golf facilities. Although the facility BMP template is

available via the GCSAA’s on-line tool, the foundation understands the need for additional efforts to be undertaken

to encourage and assist superintendents to utilize this resource. With that in mind, we are currently creating a

workshop, through the TESF grant awarded to NYSTA, which will focus on helping superintendents through the

BMP adoption process.  This standardized workshop will be conducted throughout the state in all 5 GCSAA chapter

regions.  Attendees will have the opportunity to complete their BMP document during the single day workshop. 

They will also leave the workshop with an understanding of how to add content and edit their document as needed. 

In addition to this workshop, the foundation will also select 1 golf facility in each of the 5 regions to help construct

a completed BMP document with no cost to the facility.  The selection will be determined by your regions NYGCF

board representative.  Reach out to your board representative if you are interested in being considered.  But

remember, there is only 1 slot available for each region so if you don’t get selected you can always attend the

workshop in your region..



A Parting Thought

As the only statewide superintendent run organization, the NYGCF hopes to continue providing valuable information

to superintendents around New York while promoting golf’s commitment to protecting the state’s natural resources.

By formally adopting the BMP document, you can have a substantial impact on the quality of turfgrass on your course

and, at the same time, positively impact how we are viewed by industry outsiders.

Here’s to a great fall season of rest and recovery and remember, do what you can do to protect our water resources.



GCSA OF NYGCSA OF NY
If you are interested
in hosting an event

please contact
Suzanne at

gcsaofny@gmail.com

is always looking for venues willing to
host events



GCSA of NY

Membership

Contact Suzanne at

gcsaofny@gmail.com or


call 716-471-1535



1” tines on Bermudagrass Tee in Palm Desert, CA.

I hope that got your attention. It usually does because if had to say one thing consistent across most golf course

superintendents I meet around the world it would be “they all love to drive a piece of metal in the ground.”

The question remains, “do my playing surfaces need to be aerified?” I say the answer is No*

Aerifying was introduced into the turfgrass industry in the 1940’s and 50’s. The technology was refined with better

materials and increased productivity in 1980’s and 90’s. By the 2000’s productivity improved further allowing for

more rapid aerifying and now there are new tools introduced with various objectives.

Ironically, aerifying was likely needed more in the 1940-1990 period where there were much fewer sand-based

systems. We started building our playing surfaces more routinely out of sand after the USGA revised specs and the

golf boom of the mid-1990’s.

Sand-based systems, when engineered properly, are inherently aerated with larger pore spaces and sized to resist

compaction, and at least initially drain well, and have generally low CEC when compared to loamy soils.

The research over the years on aerification has focused on solid and hollow tine units at various spacings, depths

and frequency. More recent research investigated what became defined as “less invasive cultivation”, i.e., water

injection, needle tine, knives, and now air injection and sand injection.

Over the years a few things have been found consistently. 1) most of the benefits of aerification are short-lived, 2)

effectiveness depends on tool depth and soil type, 3) more shattering is better for finer textured soils, 4) layered

profiles might need long tines, 5) aerification can increase 

S t o p  A e r i f y i n g !
F r a n k  S .  R o s s i ,  P h . D .

A u g u s t  1 ,  2 0 2 2



annual bluegrass invasion and reduce firmness 6) without topdressing aerification often leads to increased OM.

That last point is worth expounding upon. Topdressing amounts, as we have learned, must be increased if we

grow more biomass.  More N = More sand if there is less than ideal traffic levels that allow OM to accumulate at

the surface that needs to be diluted.

Again, the solution to pollution is dilution, but that is only needed if the pollutant is allowed to become toxic! So,

the key is to get your growth rate right and then less aerifying and less topdressing will be required in sand-

based systems. Simple as that.

*Let me be clear. If you have a properly constructed sand-based playing surface (tee, green or fairway), that has

not been allowed to establish layers of organic matter from inconsistent OM management in the past, you might

not ever need to aerify, especially if you have good water. For sure you might never need to hollow tine.

I am not one that believes aerification of any form is needed routinely on sand-based surfaces unless signs of

poor infiltration and thinning turf are obvious.
Every year I suggest not doing it to many superintendents to minimize disturbance, maintain firmness, reduce

labor needs, etc. And the common response is, “if I don’t do it then things will get bad.” And my question is how

do we know? since most never even try.

One last thing since I’ve got you. Not aerifying and telling your golfers you are not aerfiying, makes them angry.

NOT. So, consider holding onto that firm and true surface you spend so much time preparing for high

performance next summer and stop aerifying.

Comments?



Thank you to everyone who donated and

participated in the auction for Rounds 4 Research.
Our association raised $5,836.80. We appreciate


your support.
We look forward to continuing our support of the


Cornell Turfgrass Program







If you are interested in donating for 2023 please

click the link below or contact Suzanne at


gcsaofny@gmail.com

https://www.eifg.org/research/rounds-4-research/donate-a-round/online-
form



The reasons for using GPS in agronomy in 2022

You will save money on nutrients and labor, you will be

environmentally friendly, and you will have the best turf that your


course has ever experienced

There is no one soil type fertilizer element, grass type, water quality, equipment type or brand that

creates the perfect turf. It is the matrix of all the different elements and GPS technology coming

together to make perfection. GPS technology is what makes this matrix work.
We can now use technology to grow and maintain plant life in the healthiest, most efficient, and

sustainable way. Golf courses depend on turf grass that thrives and can survive in all

environmental conditions. Data management, soil sampling, prescription applications of

nutrients, and the right equipment with controlled tip sprayers and spreaders, along with using

GPS for retrieving data is the key to success.  
This process has been in the making for 25 years, and over that time, many golf courses and

superintendents have been amazed at the long-term results and savings that they have had and

continue to experience.

W h a t  i s  t h e  P r o c e s s ?



G P S  M a n a g e m e n t  o f  a l l  A r e a s  i s  t h e  k e y  t o  s u c c e s s :



1 .  S e t  y o u r  b o u n d a r i e s  f o r  y o u r  c o u r s e  w i t h  a  G P S
   d e v i s e  t h a t  c o u l d  b e  o n  y o u r  s p r a y e r ,  s p r e a d e r ,  o r  h a n d  h e l d .
   T h a t  d a t a  i s  l o a d e d  i n t o  t h e  s o f t w a r e  o n  y o u r  c o m p u t e r .



2 .  N e x t  y o u  c a n  m a k e  t h e  d e c i s i o n  o n  h o w  a c c u r a t e  y o u
w a n t  t o  b e  b y  p u l l i n g  s o i l  s a m p l e s  o n  y o u r  c o u r s e .

3 .  Y o u r  s a m p l e s  w i l l  b e  s e n t  t o  t h e  l a b  f o r  d a t a  p r o c e s s i n g .  
T h e  r e s u l t s  w i l l  b e  a d d e d  t o  t h e  s o f t w a r e  i n  t h e  e x a c t

l o c a t i o n  o f  t h e  s a m p l i n g  a r e a  a n d  s h o w n  a n y  d e f i c i e n t i e s  
i n  t h a t  z o n e .



4 .  T h e  s o f t w a r e  w i l l  c o l l e c t  a l l  d a t a  a n d  g i v e  y o u  a
p r e s c r i p t i o n  a n d  q u a n t i t i e s  o f  n u t r i e n t s  t o  a d d r e s s  a n y  

d e f i c i e n t c i e s .  Y o u  w i l l  b e  a b l e  t o  d e t e r m i n e  t h e  r a t e  o f  n u t r i e n t 

i n p u t s  f o r  c o r r e c t i o n .

5 .  A l l  t h i s  d a t a  w i l l  b e  i n p u t e d  i n t o  y o u r  G P S  c o n s o l e  a n d  
y o u  w i l l  b e  a b l e  t o  a p p l y  a n y  o f  t h e  n e c e s s a r y  n u t r i e n t s  w h i l e

u s i n g  a  v a r i a b l e  r a t e  f e r t i l i z e r  s p r e a d e r  t h a t  w i l l  a p p l y  t h e  e x a c t  r a t e  
i n  t h e  l o c a t i o n  o f  t h e  n u t r i e n t  d e f i c i e n t  a r e a .

6 . T h e  u s e  o f  G P S  I n d i v i d u a l  c o n t r o l l e d  s p r a y e r  t i p s  a n d  s p r e a d e r s  w i l l  
i n c r e a s e  y o u r  a c c u r a c y ,  e f f i c e n t c y ,  a n d  p r o d u c t i v i t y .  T h i s  w i l l  a l s o  h e l p 

r e d u c e  a n y  o p e r a t o r  e r r o r .  T h e  p r o d u c t s  w i l l  n o t  b e  a b l e  t o  b e  a p p l i e d 


o u t s i d e  o f  y o u r  G P S  b o u n d r i e s .   



“Old school” soil sampling consisted of going out and taking a few samples from a

couple of fairways and taking the average of the results and then “guesstimate” on what

blend to apply and at what rate.  Experience and history have shown that this method is

not optimal for the best turf quality. This is also a waste of nutrients in areas that the

nutrients aren't needed. Applying nutrients to site specific areas will not only improve

turf health, but will also be less wasteful, more cost efficent, and better for the

enviroment. The results you will see is that over a perod of a few years, depending on

how fast you want to correct the defficientcies, you will start needing less nutrients to

provide optimal turf health.  Heathy turf can handle all enviriomental conditions better

than unhealthy turf.

F o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n ,  c o n t a c t  
M a r c u s  T h i g p e n

9 1 0 - 3 5 8 - 3 5 8 1
T u r f M a t r i x . c o m

M a r c u s  @ T u r f M a t r i x . c o m



F o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n ,  c o n t a c t  
M a r c u s  T h i g p e n

9 1 0 - 3 5 8 - 3 5 8 1
T u r f M a t r i x . c o m

M a r c u s  @ T u r f M a t r i x . c o m



Keith Wood, Quail Hollow - 2022 Presidents Cup

“ G P S  s o i l  s a m p l i n g  a n d  p r e s c r i p t i o n  s p r e a d i n g  o f  k e y  n u t r i e n t s  h a v e
e n a b l e d  u s  t o  p r o v i d e  o u r  m e m b e r s  w i t h  b e t t e r  t u r f  q u a l i t y  i n  e v e r y 


s i t u a t i o n .   W i t h  n u m e r o u s  c o n s t r u c t i o n s  p r o j e c t s ,  w e  a r e  a b l e  t o 

a m e n d  t h e  s o i l  a n d  g i v e  o u r  t u r f  w h a t  i t  n e e d s  t o  m a t u r e  f a s t e r  a n d 


b l e n d  i n  w i t h  o t h e r  a r e a s  o f  t h e  c o u r s e  t h a t  w e r e  n o t  t o u c h e d . 

A d d i t i o n a l l y  b l a n k e t  s p r e a d i n g  o f  l i m e  a n d  p h o s p h o r u s  a r e  a  t h i n g  o f 


t h e  p a s t  a s  w e  g i v e  t h e  s o i l  w h a t  i t  n e e d s  w h e r e  i t  i s  n e e d e d  t o  s u p p o r t 

t h e  h e a l t h y  g r o w t h . ”

K e n  M a n g u m ,  C G S C

 S i m p l y  s t a t e d ,  t h e  T u r f  M a t r i x  p r o g r a m  a l l o w s  y o u  t o  p u t  t h e  e x a c t 

n u t r i e n t  i n  t h e  e x a c t  l o c a t i o n  i n  t h e  e x a c t  a m o u n t  n e e d e d !  N o  w a s t e , 


n o  e x c e s s  a n d  g r e a t  t u r f  q u a l i t y .

B a s i l  L o w e l l
D i r e c t o r  o f  A g r o n o m y  a n d  G r o u n d s ,  G a t o r  C r e e k 


G o l f  C l u b

“ W i t h  m y  e x p e r i e n c e  u s i n g  t h i s  t e c h n o l o g y  f o r  t h e  b e t t e r  h a l f  o f  m y 

t u r f  m a n a g e m e n t  c a r e e r ,  I  c a n  s a y  i t  h a s  h e l p e d  c o r r e c t  s o i l 


d e f i c i e n c i e s  a t  t h r e e  d i f f e r e n t  p r o p e r t i e s  I  h a v e  w o r k e d  w i t h .  Q u a i l 

H o l l o w ,  B e a r  L a k e s ,  G a t o r  H o l e ,  N o t  o n l y  u s i n g  t h i s  p r o g r a m  y e a r  i n  a n d 


o u t ,  b u t  t h e  b e n e f i t s  o f  o v e r c o m i n g  g r o w i n g  p a i n s  d u r i n g  g o l f  c o u r s e 

r e n o v a t i o n s  a r e  i n v a l u a b l e  t o  m e m b e r s h i p  s a t i s f a c t i o n  a n y w h e r e .  I  l o o k 


f o r w a r d  t o  m a n y  y e a r s  o f  c o n t i n u e d  s u c c e s s . ”



A d a m  M i s ,  G o l f  C o u r s e 

S u p e r i n t e n d e n t ,  T r a n s i t 


V a l l e y  C o u n t r y  C l u b



“ I t ’ s  t h e  p e r f e c t  M a t r i x .  G r a s s  c a n ’ t  d o  i t  a l o n e ,  w a t e r  c a n ’ t  d o  i t  a l o n e , 

f e r t i l i z e r  n o r  G P S  c a n  d o  i t  a l o n e .   I t  t a k e s  T u r f  M a t r i x  t o  m a k e  i t  a l l 


c o m e  t o g e t h e r  a n d  b e  a  s u c c e s s . ”



GCSA of NY
Annual Education


Day & Annual

meeting

Speakers 
B E N  M C G R A W  &  D R .  J O H N

K A M I N S K I

Tuesday December 6th at Riverworks in Buffalo, NY
starting at 7am-4pm





Our website includes Job listings, a place to list items you

are looking to buy or sell and a message board to ask

questions or discuss topics of interest with your fellow

superintendents.

 WE ALSO HAVE A MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY, CORPORATE BY-

LAWS, PAST NEWSLETTERS, SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS AND

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES




KEEP YOUR MEMBERSHIP CONTACT INFORMATION UPDATED

AND VISIT US TODAY!!




 Website
G C S A O F N Y . O R G



SOCIAL GOLF
Corning Country Club

Thank you to John Hoyle and all the staff at Corning

Country Club for a great day of food, golf and fun!



SOCIAL GOLF
Irondequoit Country Club

Tuesday, October 18th







t

N EWS

W i t h  K e v i n  D o y l e

G C S A A  F i e l d  S t a f f
K D O Y L E @ G C S A A . O R G

f o l l o w  m e  o n  T w i t t e r  @  G C S A A _ N E



It seems like every year I am asked by a member to consider writing about a health-related item specific to our

outdoor profession.  Recently one member addressed an issue he had at his facility and inquired if I would help

spread the word about proper hydration.  Keeping hydrated is an extremely important health concern, and despite my

personal efforts to encourage my athlete/golf course employee daughter to drink plenty of fluids, I am no expert.  So

here are some tips for you and the staff from those in the know.  Some tips to stay hydrated, and equally important

(as the above member pointed out) concerns to look for regarding dehydration.
Nebraska Medicine: University Health Center provide some excellent advice to remain in top form when it comes to

remaining hydrated. 
How much water should a person drink in a day? About 20% of our daily fluid intake comes from the food we eat and

the rest from the liquids we drink.  The amount of water intake you need depends on the sex you were assigned at

birth. According to the U.S. National Academies of Science, Engineering and Medicine, men should drink 3.7 liters

(about 16 cups) and women 2.7 liters (about 11 cups) of fluid per day. You need to drink even more water if you

exercise, sweat or have an illness.
Their ten tips look like this:
1. Drink a glass of water first thing in the morning. This gets your metabolism running and gives you an energy boost.

Avoid drinking water right before bed if you struggle with nocturnal urination or heartburn.
2. Invest in a fun or fancy water bottle. A good water bottle can serve as a visual reminder to drink more water

throughout the day. Certain bottles have marked measurements for tracking intake or have words of encouragement

printed on the side as water levels go down.
3. Use alarms or notifications to your advantage. Set alarms or notifications on your smart devices as reminders

throughout the day. For a mental boost, set your Alexa or Google device to remind you along with verbal, positive

encouragements.
4. Focus on your body's signals. Be mindful of whether your body is thirsty or hungry. Sometimes we overeat because

we mistake thirst for hunger.
5. Drink a glass of water before each meal. It will help you stay hydrated, help your body digest food better and help

you feel full faster.
6. Add calorie-free flavoring. Try fruit or vegetable infusions in your water to make it more appealing. Prepare a jug in

the refrigerator to infuse overnight to make filling your water bottle in the morning easier. Pick up a water bottle that

has a built-in infusion basket for flavor on the go.
7. Check the color of your urine. Some people check the color of their urine throughout the day to ensure it is clear or

light-colored. Dark yellow urine may be a sign of dehydration for some.



N EWS



8. Swap high sugar drinks for sparkling water or seltzer. Not only will you cut back on unnecessary sugar, but you'll be

adding to your water intake.
9. Set a daily goal. A simple daily goal can help you stay motivated and work towards maintaining a healthy habit.
10. Make it a challenge. Ask your friends to join you in a healthy competition to see who meets their daily goals

regularly.

Many of these tips set up well for success if the team will buy in.  While the steps seem simple enough, overlooking

adequate hydration during the typical Northeast summer wouldn’t take long to lead to serious issues.  What might they

look like?  
Folks at the Mayo Clinic remind us when it's hot and humid, your risk of dehydration and heat illness increases. That's

because when the air is humid, sweat can't evaporate and cool you as quickly as it normally does, and this can lead to

an increased body temperature and the need for more fluids.
Thirst isn't always a reliable early indicator of the body's need for water. Many people, particularly older adults, don't

feel thirsty until they're already dehydrated. That's why it's important to increase water intake during hot weather or

when you're ill.  Working outside as we in the golf industry do, it is important to understand the heightened risk.
The signs and symptoms of dehydration also may differ by age, for adults:
• Extreme thirst
• Less frequent urination
• Dark-colored urine
• Fatigue
• Dizziness
• Confusion

Dehydration can lead to serious complications, including:
• Heat injury. If you don't drink enough fluids when you're exercising vigorously and perspiring heavily, you may end

up with a heat injury, ranging in severity from mild heat cramps to heat exhaustion or potentially life-threatening

heatstroke.
• Urinary and kidney problems. Prolonged or repeated bouts of dehydration can cause urinary tract infections, kidney

stones and even kidney failure.
• Seizures. Electrolytes — such as potassium and sodium — help carry electrical signals from cell to cell. If your

electrolytes are out of balance, the normal electrical messages can become mixed up, which can lead to involuntary

muscle contractions and sometimes to a loss of consciousness.
• Low blood volume shock (hypovolemic shock). This is one of the most serious, and sometimes life-threatening,

complications of dehydration. It occurs when low blood volume causes a drop in blood pressure and a drop in the

amount of oxygen in your body.
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Remaining safe during the stressful summer months is extremely important to our entire industry.  While our grounds

team is typically of first and foremost concern, those playing our sport can easily fall victim to the same issues as our

golf maintenance staff can.   Please consider communicating the symptoms to your staff as their vigilance can easily

pay dividends for others.  Understanding how to save turf from heat stress is important, knowing how to save a person

from heat stress can be life changing

To read the full articles, please see the links below:
https://health.unl.edu/10-tips-staying-hydrated-summer%C2%A0
https://www.mayoclinic.org/diseases-conditions/dehydration/symptoms-causes/syc-20354086

GCSAA Resources and Deadlines
you Get Cool Stuff from your Association Already:

U p c o m i n g  E d u c a t i o n :

P l a n n i n g  f o r  t h e  I n e v i t a b l e :  D r o u g h t  a n d  W a t e r  M a n a g e m e n t  P l a n n i n g
B e c k y  G r u b b s - B o w l i n g ,  P h . D .

A u g .  3  @  2  p . m .

C o u r s e  M a r k i n g  -  L o c a l  R u l e s  &  B e s t  M A R K I N G  P r a c t i c e s  f o r  Y o u r  G o l f  C o u r s e
T o d d  S t i c e

A u g .  2 3  @  2  p . m .



I  R e c o m m e n d  T h i s  P r o d u c t  a n d  H e r e ' s  W h y
P a u l  K o c h ,  P h . D .

S e p t .  1 3  @  1 0  a . m .



P o a  A n n u a  D e e p  D i v e
J i m  B r o s n a n ,  P h . D .

S e p t .  2 1  @  n o o n

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1076950073202478093
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1076950073202478093
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1076950073202478093
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3750064049871182095




We are looking for volunteers to
serve on the following committees:

Membership
Education

Meeting/Tournaments
Scholarship/Research

Government relations/Environment

If you are interested please contact Suzanne,  Chapter Administrator at
gcsaofny@gmail.com  

WE NEED YOU


